Waluga Neighborhood Association Meeting Minutes

November 9, 2022, 6:45-8:30 pm Our Savior's Lutheran Church

Board Members: Cheryl Uchida, Cindy Maddox, Sandy Reay, Bruce Goldson, Carol Lavender

Brd Mem at Lg: Dick Benedetti, Steve Piazza

Guests: Bobbie Goldson (Bruce's wife), Linda Ausherman, Dan Glenn, Police Chief George

Burke

6:50 Welcome and introduction of guests Linda Ausherman (Quarry Rd) and Dan Glenn (Collins Way). Board members introduced themselves.

Minutes of Sept & Oct. were approved and Treasurer's report approved.

Guest Speaker – New Police Chief George Burke told of his history in law enforcement. He said his goals in LO are to engage with the community and to be more transparent by sharing information.

There was discussion and a vote on the frequency of our WNA board meetings – the majority preferred monthly.

A By-law revision committee of Cindy, Sandy and Carol was formed to work on amendments.

Reports:

- I. **Traffic** Dick will meet with the Police Chief every quarter and will also meet regularly with the Fire Chief, Don Johnson and Will Farley, Traffic Engineer.
- II. **Traffic Goals** Dick said we will want to modify our Action Plans. He will contact Will Farley re: the electrical box on Galewood. Dan Glenn mentioned the ADA ramp on Quarry across from Collins Way is not aligned to make crossing to the park side easy.
- III. **School District News** Cindy. The School Board has submitted an application to the City re: new Bus Barn location which was incomplete. They will resubmit and when deemed complete, a public hearing will be scheduled with the Development Review Commission (DRC). IV. **Land Use News** Cheryl.
 - A. Apartments behind Banner Bank there will be 3 cuts in Quarry Rd. for utilities which could disrupt street access into January.
 - B. Cheryl attended a pre-ap for United Cleaners on Boones Ferry Rd they want to change their façade.

V. Committees, Projects and Events

- A. LGBA Bruce attended their November meeting. They will now be part of the Chamber of Commerce instead of being the Lake Grove Business Association. Lake Forest NA was there to lobby for their pathway plan.
- B. Emergency Preparedness Cheryl said the emergency boxes are in place and training will begin on using the contents.
- C. Friends of Waluga Park Will reported that there will be a work party at E. Waluga Park on Dec. 3rd, 9-11 am

Respectfully submitted, Sandy Desmon Reay, Secretary

Next meeting: December 14, 2022, Our Savior's Lutheran Church at 6:45 pm.